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Annual Report – Fiscal Year 2022 

Pursuant to N.C.G.S. 93B-2(b1) 

 

To:  N.C. Secretary of the Department of Military and Veteran Affairs 

 

From:  Paul Sherwin, Director, Private Protective Services Board 

 

 

(9c) The number of applicants with military training, the number granted a license, the 

number denied a license for any reason, and a summary of the reasons for denial. The 

information provided in accordance with this subdivision shall not disclose any identifying 

information of any applicant. 

 

Number of applicants with military training: 63*; Number granted a license: 58; Number 

denied for any reason: 5; Reason(s) for denial: failure to complete application process; 

criminal history; lack of relevant job experience; and/or unfavorable employment history 

*New license applicants only 

 

(9d) The number of applicants who are military spouses, the number granted a license, the 

number denied a license for any reason, and a summary of the reasons for denial. The 

information provided in accordance with this subdivision shall not disclose any identifying 

information of any applicant. 

 

Number of applicants who are military spouses: 0; Number granted a license: 0; Number 

denied a license: 0; Reason(s) for denial: N/A 

 

  

 

 

End of report 
 


